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DIVERSITY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Date: 09/22/2009
Time:  2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
Location: Ackerman Alumni Room 
Members Present:  Pat Todd, Kim Sorensen, Barbara Schultz, Cory Peeke, Bennie Moses, Brynne Morningstar, LeeAnn McNerney (by phone), Stephen Jenkins, Karen Clay, Pat Arnson 
1. Election of new committee leadership
Congratulations to our new co-chairs, Kim Sorensen and Brynne Morningstar!  Karen Clay will let the UC know of the change in leadership.  Brynne will check to find out who the other student representative to the committee is.  

2.  New ASEOU diversity position  
Brynne Morningstar introduced herself and explained the goals of the ASEOU in creating her new position – VP for Diversity Affairs.  

3. Jessica Plattner's request for funding.

The request is for $200 in funding to host a screening of documentary films from the Chiapas Media Project and accompanying lecture.  This will occur in spring 2010.  Cory will contact Jessica to let her know that we have approved her request.  Bennie will look up our budget and find out how much we have been allocated this year.  


4.  Outreach Suggestion:

Barbara Schultz volunteered to take the lead on a project to reach out to potential students in predominantly Hispanic areas such as Ontario or Hermiston.  She will organize a lecture or weekend college offering for minimal cost, to be given by a Spanish speaking faculty member.  

We will contact Maria Lopez, admissions officer, to see if she can travel with the presenter to add a recruitment component to the activity.  
5.  Activity suggestion: 
Bennie Moses found that there were many positive comments from students about the Diversity Forums and would like to continue them this year.  She will take the lead on organizing the series, which will be held monthly in the Library Reference room, as before.  Next Forum will be in November.  


6.  Diversity Requirement update
Michael Jaeger is eager to bring the diversity requirement to the EPCC as soon as possible this year.  At this point, we have the original proposal (can be seen on the diversity website) and responses proposing alternative approaches from the Colleges of Education and Business.  Nancy Knowles has offered to combine the different approaches into one proposal, which will be along the lines of the University Writing Requirement.  

7.  Diversity component in new student orientation
This did not work out last year – if we want to try again this year we will most likely need to approach Angie Adams now – during the fall – to get her to consider it for the next student orientation in fall 2010.  
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